

DIOCESE OF METUCHEN

St. John Neumann Pastoral Center • P.O. Box 191, Metuchen, New Jersey 08840-0191 P: 732.562.2458 • F: 732.562.1427 • E: office.of.the.bishop@diometuchen.org

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

May 17, 2023

Mr. Mario Constabile Array of Hope 180 Old Tappan Rd, Building 2 Suite 2 Old Tappan, NJ 07675

Dear Mr. Constabile,

The presence of Array of Hope at our Diocesan Lenten Retreat last March was a blessing. This was the first time we attempted a diocesan-wide Lenten retreat, and the National Eucharistic Revival seemed the perfect occasion to offer this opportunity to the people of the Metuchen Diocese. Thank you for helping to make this initiative a spiritually uplifting occasion!

I am grateful to the whole Array of Hope team: you, the musicians, Dr. Hadyuk, Father Giuseppe, and the support staff for sharing your gifts and talents. Attendance increased each night (as well as, according to my priests, the number of Confessions), thanks be to God.

As you continue this work, know of my prayers that you will bring many, many souls closer to Our Lord.

With renewed best wishes, I remain

Yours in Christ,

Most Reverend James F. Checchio, JCD, MBA

mm I Chuly

Bishop of Metuchen